Jackie R. Griffin, Executive Director
Rethink Possible Initiative
83 Henry Johnson Blvd
Albany, NY 12210
(518) 423-2882
Jackie.griffin@rethinkpossibleinitiative.org

January 28, 2020

County Executive Daniel P. McCoy Albany County Office Building 112 State Street, Room 1200 Albany, NY 12207

Dear County Executive Mr. McCoy:

I am writing today to request that 246 and 250 Elk Street properties be transferred over to Rethink Possible Initiative a 501 c 3 Organization.

The reason(s) I think this would be good:

- ✓ The properties have been foreclosed on for back taxes and we are willing to make compensation to Albany County to take over those properties and remain current.
- ✓ I currently own 243 and 245 Elk Street Properties.
- ✓ 246 and 250 Elk Street currently is being used as a dumping ground and sometime possible shelter for squatters. Our taking over these properties and cleaning up 246 Elk Street which is a vacant lot and bringing 250 Elk Street which is a vacant house up to good living standards before it completely deteriorated.

If you were to do this for our organization, I would make sure that we maintain lot and rehabilitate the house to great standards.

In conclusion I think we both Rethink Possible Initiative and Albany County would benefit greatly. I look forward to hearing your thoughts and ideas on this matter at hand. Feel free to call me or email me with any questions you may have. Also, If I don't pick up you can send me a text message.

Jackie R. Griffin
Executive Director
Rethink Possible Initiative